PIONEER ELEMENTARY
MONTHLY REPORT

(April)

ENROLLMENT/ATTENDANCE: (As of 4/1/16)

CAMPUS/PROGRAM PPCD PRE-K K TOTAL

PIONEER 32 89 152 273

DAEP 0 0 0 0

ATTENDANCE % X 92.9% 93.7% 93.4%
INNOVATIONS:

1. A committee of teachers and administration is working to build a new
master schedule that will offer campus wide opportunities to the entire
campus. We are working to ensure access to technology lab, SMmART
Tank, Library, PE, Movement (recess), and the science lab.

a. In addition to the master schedule we are creating a schedule for
full day pre-k

2. Pre-K Staff will begin working on creating new grading reports for the
2016 - 2017 school year. New Pre-K Guidelines have been released and
will require updates to our current report card.

CAMPUS NEWS:

1. We celebrated National Reading Month with the 11th Annual Reading
Safari! We opened our doors to over 400 volunteers that read to students

in thematic settings! Thank you Dori Cawley and David McClendon for
joining us!









2. We have completed and submitted the High Quality Pre-K Grant. If we are
awarded funding we have the following goals to accomplish with the
funding

a. Hire a parent engagement liaison
b. Hire an interventionist for Pre-K that works with all students to
target fine motor skills, language development, and meeting

sensory needs.
c. Increase the curriculum resources for math and science

STUDENT HONORS:

1. We have invited parents to have “HERO” lunch with students that have
been given our monthly character education awards. We provide these
awards in a ceremony at lunch in front of peers.

FIELD TRIPS:
1. Pre-K to visit a local farm in April



2. Kindergarten will travel to the Abilene Zoo May 5th.

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:
- 4 Campus representatives will travel to Region 9 April 13 to hear Dan St.
Romain on positive behavior in the early grade levels.
- Mrs. Budarf visited Ft. Worth ISD to see full day pre-k and PAT at a pre-k /
k campus. Ft. Worth ISD has done full day pre-k for many years and the
site visit was very informative and a great partnership to build.

TEACHER/STAFF SPOTLIGHT:

- The staff has hosted 2 parent involvement opportunities for the spring
semester. Both of these events we very well received by parents, staff,
and students. We met our goal of providing parents and opportunity to

participate in activities at our school and to involve them in an activity
that would build relationships.



- Recharge Recess with Dads






- Spring into the Habitat with Moms






UPCOMING EVENTS:
- Kindergarten Field Trip Day - May 5th
- Splash Day - Maybe May 18th
- Field Day - May 18th
- Pre-K Movie Day - May 18th
- Pre- KEOY Awards Day - May 13th
- Kinder EQY Programs - Tuesday, May 17th

1. Interviews are being conducted to build our staff for the upcoming school
year.



